

Susan Brown Director

Tiffany Greenameyer
Deputy Director

Warren Lowman Administrator

209 E. Musser Street, Suite 200 | Carson City, NV 89701-4298 Phone: (775) 684-0222 | www.budget.nv.gov | Fax: (775) 687-0260

## **ALL AGENCY MEMO 2021-08**

June 25, 2021

To:

**All Agency Directors** 

From:

Susan Brown, Director

Subject:

Rescinding Hiring Freeze and Justification to Fill Process

All Agency Memo 2020-07 issued on March 16, 2020 informed all State of Nevada Executive Branch agencies that the State would institute an immediate hiring freeze per the direction of Governor Sisolak. Agencies were informed this would apply to all positions, whether funded by general funds, fees, highway funds or federal funds.

Effective July 1, 2021 the hiring freeze has been rescinded. Agencies may proceed with filling vacant positions in compliance with their legislatively approved budget and follow all mandatory personnel rules and regulations regarding the hiring process.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact your assigned Executive Branch Budget Officer.